
425 Heretaunga St East Hastings                                                                                              
www.hastingscatholic.org.nz   Email: admin@hastings.parish.nz  Ph: 878-7774                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

For the latest updates of what's happening in our parish, download our APP from  the App  Store. under                                       
“Catholic Parish of Hastings”. Follow us on Facebook  ‘The Catholic Parish of Hastings’ 

                                                                               
13th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY 

TIME 

27th June 2021  

OUR MISSION            

TO WELCOME              
all who we encounter 
so that we can build a 

relationship with 
each other 

TO LOVE                                
as Jesus loved 

 

 OUR MISSION          

TO ENGAGE                
with God, each other 
and our community 
with hearts, minds 

and spirit                    
TO SERVE                 

God, each other, our 
community and our 

environment 
OUR VISION                                                                                                                             

‘LIVING AS CHRIST’ 

Office hours:                                                                                                                             
Monday - Friday 9.00a.m  - 1.00p.m.                                                                                                                             

St. Peter 
Chanel                      

817 Gordon Rd. 
Hastings 

     Vigil Sat: 
5:30pm      

Sunday Mass 
10.30am        

Weekday Mass  
Tues– 5.30pm           

Thurs– 5.30pm            
Fri - Madonna 

9.15am   

Sacred Heart             
425 Heretaunga 
St East, Hastings              

Sunday Mass 
9:00am    
5.30pm                          

     Weekday    
   Masses           
Wed - 12.05pm 
Fri  - 8am & 
12.05pm        
Thurs -9.15am 
Sat 8.30am  

Our Lady of 
Lourdes                    

85 Te Mata Rd                          
Havelock North                        

Sunday Mass 
9.30am   

Weekday 
Masses              

Mon 9am-
Liturgy         

Tues  9am         
Wed   9am – 

Mass            
Thurs 9.30am                

Fri  9am -
Exposition    

10am-Liturgy 
Sat 9am– 
Liturgy 

 

Immaculate 
Conception 

Paki Paki 

Sunday Mass 
8am 

 PARISH TEAM 

          Parish Priest: Fr. Marcus Francis ph. 02102283349                   Assistant Priest: Fr. Anthony  Htun  ph. 0273373356      
      Assistant Priest: Fr. Trung Nguyen ph.0220626726                  Deacon: Tevita Faka’osi ph. 0272757086                             
          Parish Secretary: Steph  Levy                                             Finance & Property Administrator: Jean-Ann Ferguson      
        Hospital Chaplain: Deidre Russ ph. 878 8109,1, ext. 2718        Youth Ministry: Faaki Tuanaki ph. 0211644218                    
                Passionist Family Co-Ordinators: Graeme & Margaret Armstrong  ph. 8777758  

                                                                                                                           

                                     
           “Desperation with a Drop of Faith”                
 
Today’s readings remind us that in desperate situations even a drop of faith in Our Lord is enough 
to make the outcome exceed our expectations. Jesus gave hope where there seemed to be no 
human cause for it. He spoke words of hope to the woman, “Take heart, daughter!” and to awaken 
the spark of faith in her, he said, “Your faith has made you well!” 
Today’s Gospel reports two stories of healing. One story tells us about a father’s great love for his 
dying daughter. The other story tells us about a desperate woman who risks much as she seeks 
healing from Jesus. In each story, the request for healing is itself a courageous act of faith, and yet 
very different circumstances are represented by the lives of each suffering person. 
 
The contrasts between Jairus and the woman with the hemorrhage are simple and illuminating. One 
is a man, and the other is a woman. One is a public official, an important person in the community, 
and the other is a woman who has lost everything to find a cure to a condition that separated her 
from the community. One approaches Jesus publicly, and the other approaches Jesus secretly. Yet 
in each case, faith leads them to seek out Jesus in their time of need. The truth is that people in 
desperate or helpless circumstances were not disappointed when they sought Jesus out. Thus, the 
way we approach the Lord Jesus with expectant faith or with skeptical doubt is our reflection for 
today. 

  
                                                                                                               Fr. Anthony Htun 



ADORATION: Tuesday 9am-1pm Madonna,  Friday  9am OLOL                     

BAPTISM PREPARATION:  Please contact the office to arrange an 

appointment with a priest.  

BENEDICTION & Exposition every First Friday of the month, at SPC 

7p.m.- 8p.m.  Friday, 11am at Sacred Heart church.                                                                        

CHOIR PRACTICE: Every Thursday at Sacred Heart 5.30p.m.                 

New members welcome.                                                              

CHRISTIAN MEDITATION GROUP – every Wednesday at Mission 

Centre (the room to the left of the front door), 7 – 8 p.m.  All welcome. 

Please ring Paula  ph. 878 3314.                                                                                                      

HOSPITAL SINGING: 2nd Sunday 6pm (meet main entrance of Hospital)                                                                                                            

MARIST THIRD ORDER: Every 1st Sunday of the month, 2pm at Sacred 

Heart church in room off the day chapel.                                                                                            

MORNING PRAYER : Monday - Friday 9am Sacred Heart. 

RECONCILIATION:  SHC - Friday 11.30am , Saturday 8.30am                

                SPC - Saturday 5pm (or by appointment)                                      

ROSARY: Thursday 9.10am Our Lady of Lourdes,                                                                                  

SUNDAY READINGS 4 U :Tuesdays 10 –11am at Sacred Heart in room 

off the day chapel. 

MARK’S GOSPEL STUDY: 2nd & 4th Tuesdays. Ring Diana 0226510946 

Readings for Next Sunday: Year B:       
                                                                                                

14th SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 

Ezek 2:2-5; 2 Cor 12:7-10; Mk 6:1-6                         

                           Health & Safety Section:-                         

   Please refer to noticeboards in each church 

Celebration of First Communion 

The celebration of First Communion will be at Sacred                                         
Heart church at 9am on 4 July and at St Peter Chanel                                      
church on 11 July at 10.30am. We look forward to                                         
marking this special day in the lives of our children                                                 

with great joy. 

Youth and Young Adult retreat opportunity 

PFG Youth Retreat is back!  Many Hastings and Napier 
youth have attended these retreats which have run for over a 
decade.  Book your spot now! Monday 19 - Thursday 22nd 
July, Rangi Woods, Ashhurst $110. Young Adult retreat (18-
30year olds) 9-11 July, Magnificat Retreat Centre $140. Ring 
Penelope 0274853269                                                      
Visit https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oqc1v88e6rY  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zURnZTv_eTc 

HOLY HOUR to pray for vocations Friday 2nd July, 7pm - 

8pm at St. Peter Chanel church. All welcome. 

THE HEM OF HIS GARMENT –                                                                   
THE HEALING POWER OF GOD                                                                  
A one-day men’s retreat open to                                                                       
all in the Diocese of Palmerston North.                                                              
Saturday 7 August, 8:30am – 4:30am                                                                
@ Our Lady of Lourdes,                                                                                    
96 Shamrock St, Palmerston North.                                                              
Cost: koha.                                                                                                
Contact jo.mo.hamm@gmail.com for enquiries and to 

register. 

“Emmaus Group” - Meet every 2nd Monday of the 

month at St. Peter Chanel at 7pm.  

Couple’s Retreat 

When: Saturday 17th July 

Time: 8.30am  

Where: Sacred Heart Church 

Free registration.  

For further information, please contact Dr. Alma 027 881 8175 or Duds 

021 026 21212 

Young Adult group will gather on Sunday 4th July after 

5.30pm Mass at Mission Centre. 

Kiwi Catholics hungering for inspiration after the long pandemic are 

invited to join the Alive in the Spirit online conference from 8-10 July. The 

innovative conference offers a variety of keynote speakers, home-grown 

workshops and enriching prayer and worship experiences. It will inspire 

and support lay people and clergy, staff, leadership teams, finance teams, 

pastoral councils, pastoral ministers and volunteers, those in education, 

counselling, pastoral care, youth ministry, family ministry, aged care and 

chaplaincies and anyone who wants to be Alive in the Spirit. For full 

details, go to www.catholic.org.nz/news/media-releases/aliveinspirit/   

Hospital Chapel Helpers — St Vincent de Paul (St Peter Chanel group) 

are responsible for helping patients to the chapel each Sunday in July. 

Please ring Jill Frizzle 0272467400 if you able to help. We need you there 

at 9.45am and it is all over by 11.15am at the latest. I look forward to lots 

of calls and the dates you are available in July. God bless. The dates are 

4th July, 11th July, 18th July or 25th July.  

Sacraments for Teenagers 

The young people preparing with the youth group for 
sacraments have been enjoying learning together about the 
significance of the sacraments of initiation. Those who are to 
be baptized will receive that sacrament at Sacred Heart 
church on Sunday 1 August at the 9am Mass. The following 
Sunday, 8 August, at the same Mass time the newly 
baptized will be confirmed and receive Holy Communion for 
the first time while other teenagers will also be confirmed. 
We look forward to a joyful celebration of the sacraments as 

these young people grow in faith. 

Baby’s Rattle 

A baby's rattle, in the form of a lamb, has been found outside 
St Peter Chanel church. I hope the owner will be able to 
come to retrieve it after the manner of the parable of the lost 

sheep. Please come to the parish office to do so. 

Catholic Parish of Hastings ChurchApp 
 
The Catholic Parish of Hastings now has a mobile app for 
communicating important Parish messages. To download 
the App, go to the App Store on your Apple or Android 
device and search ‘ChurchAppsNZ’ to download the app 
onto device. Then search “The Catholic Parish of 
Hastings”. Should you have any queries, or require any 
assistance, please call by the Parish office, or phone the 
office on 878 7774. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oqc1v88e6rY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zURnZTv_eTc
mailto:jo.mo.hamm@gmail.com
http://www.catholic.org.nz/news/media-releases/aliveinspirit/


WE PRAY FOR OUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS  
Recently Deceased:                                                                

Chris Beatson, Kevin Morrison,                                                      

Terence Greaney (brother of Michael, Havelock North and 

the late James Greaney, Hastings), Mosese Uasi, Paora 

Crawford, Murray Forde, Linda Matson,                                      

Carmel Jones (nee O’Boyle). 

Please pray for the Souls of:                                                  

John Blake A 3/5, Charles Sutherland, RJ and MC 
McElwee, John Anderson, Louis McElwee, Moyra & Carol 
Easton, Zylpha & Barbara Bailey, Esme McKenzie, 
Jose.M.O & Mary Jose, Dolorquito Labajo, Gregoria Labajo, 
Artemia Labajo, John Heasley A 22/5, Cecilia Barnes A 05, 
Stanislan Melgies A 21/05, Anne Clayton,                                   
Joseph Moran A 1/6, Patrick McGrath (Paddy) A 19/06, 
Reuben, Nancy Lange and their departed siblings, William, 
Pattie, David and Peter O’Keefe, Cristituta Dolorquito 
Labajo A 20/06, Marie McCormack A 3/07, Nan Satchwell  

& Keith, Anne Hook.  

                     YOUTH CORNER                                

 

 

                                                                                                                  

 

 

 

 

 

Halo and greetings to you all from your youth team and young 
people. We had our second session for teenagers' Sacramental 
Program - Baptism, Eucharist, and Confirmation on Friday 18th. It 
was nice to see more young people attended for that purpose and 
thank you so much to all those who are involve in this program, 
especially our young leaders, for their commitment and dedicating 
their time to journey together with the participants. Please, keep 
them in your prayers and we welcome any food contribution you 
can make to help feed our children. We are expecting 40-60 every 
Friday night, we also welcome parents to help as we need more 
adults onsite. Please let us know if you can and when so we can 

organise some paper works for you. 

Youth Mass: Sunday 18th July, Sacred Heart Church, 9am. 

Youth Night/Sacramental Program: Friday evening 6-8pm, 

Mission Centre/Sacred Heart Church. 

God bless.                                                                                                   
Faaki Tuanaki, Youth Minister                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

        NOTICES FOR THE NEWSLETTER                                                                                                                 

To ensure a space is available, notices for the newsletter 

need to be submitted by Wednesday lunchtime. If you wish 

to receive your newsletter via email:  

Contact the parish office by emailing: 
admin@hastings.parish.nz. Thank you 

Please keep in your prayers those in our parish and 

communities who are sick especially:                           

Casey Gair (Ivy Roberts grandson), Kristen Hay, Leo 

Baltussen, Colleen Taylor, Beverley M orley, Jack van 

Bohemen, Eve van Bohemen, Denyse Cornelius, David 

Ward, Margaret Martin, members and volunteers of the 

Hastings St Vincent de Paul, Lily Walsh, Lindell Collier,  Zoe 

Le Lievre, Margaret Roberts, Des Sutton, Loyola Mouldey,  

Staveley Tankersley, Vincenza Ercolano, Peter Dawes, Sue 

Davis, Bronwynne Thorp, Ian Sandral, Gerardene Turfrey, 

Mark Lissington, Chris McHardy, Sally Wilson, Raewyn 

Connors, Chris Lucy, Trish Sharp, Jo Ramsay, Graham Hill 

(London), John Janssen, Mark Rice, Iona Nilsson, Noreen 

Pakinga (Laracy), Lauretta Pall, Annette Brunton, Tony 

Brunton, Maureen Newrick, Bob Barber, Robert McIntyre, 

Keith Billington, Teresa Griffin, Ararepa Riki, Denny Hona, 

Krystyna Fennessy, Tiffany Wong, Mary Hamilton, Jan 

Skinners, Sue Allen, Maree McCracken, Colleen Brady.                                                                         

Names for the sick will be rotated monthly. Please let 

the parish office know if you wish for the name to stay 

on the Prayer  List .  

PRAYERLINE:  When in need of prayers for special 

intentions please phone any one of the following people:                                                                

Fay Evans  878 8643, Eleanor McFlynn 878 9928, Trish 

Webley 8778172 or Margaret Frater  877 7571. 

 Wednesday Morning Tea  

at  Sacred Heart Church                   

    All welcome! Bring a friend!                                                   
10am—11.45am 

For the latest updates and news join up to ‘The Catholic Parish of 

Hastings Facebook’ page. If you are unsure how to go about joining our 

Facebook page or to our APP, please contact one of the ladies in the 

If you wish to receive your newsletter via email: Contact the 
parish office by emailing: admin@hastings.parish.nz.                                                        

Thank you 

TO ALL VOLUNTEERS — Safeguarding forms 

Thank you to those who have completed and returned their forms. If 
you have not done so please collect personalised forms from the 
foyers of the church and ensure both the Agreement form and the 
Code of Conduct form is signed. If you are involved with children/
elderly/vulnerable please fully complete the police vetting form as 
well. Return to Parish office/locked post boxes A.S.A.P.  Thank you 
for your cooperation. 

mailto:admin@hastings.parish.nz


 
 
 
St. Joseph’s Primary School                                                                                                                                                                         
The Junior School had a wonderful trip to the Holt Planetarium, Faraday Centre last week. A great experience for our students which 
incorporated their study “What’s Up There?” They finished their day with a visit to the Anderson Park playground. Meanwhile the Seniors 
are busy working on their Science Fair projects. Some of our Senior students had a workshop with James Norcliffe (author) this week.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
Aaron O’Neill  
Principal                                                                                                                                                                                

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Sacred Heart College                                                                                                                                                                                     
A busy week ahead as we welcome again year 8 girls from our feeder schools to our Hearts Programme on Tuesday. Thursday sees our 
year 11 students attending the STEM academy, Holderness House Mass in the Mission Centre and Home School meetings in the 
evening. On Friday, the Electoral Commission will meet with our Year 13 girls. Our school will be represented at the Manu Korero speech 
contest at EIT on Friday also. Ngā Manu Kōrero is regarded as the most significant event on the Māori education calendar for nurturing 
the oratory skills and providing the stage for young people to express their views and to lay down their challenges to an audience of 
peers, parents, whanau, and judges. Enrolments for 2022 are open. Please contact the school office, or alternatively go to the school 

website, for more information.                                                                                                                                                                                            

Nga mihi 
Maria Neville-Foster, Principal 

 

St. John’s College                                                                                                                                                                                           
This week the College celebrated Matariki on Wednesday with a dawn celebration. We had fires burning to keep us warm, hot drinks, 
soup and bacon butties and some wonderful instruction on the stars and where to find Matariki. Our young men also performed Haka and 

waiata to welcome in the Maori new year. A wonderful way to start the day and welcome in the new year.  

Our next promotional event will be our Open Day which will be held on Sunday 8th August at 2pm 

Enrolments are now open for Year 8 students for 2021. Please phone the office to make an enrolment interview. 

Conor Bolton (DRS) 

                                                         ARE YOU NEW TO OUR PARISH? If so....WELCOME!                                                                                                                            

Please write your name and contact details in the space below and one of our wonderful staff members will contact you.                                  .                                                                                                                                 

                                                                                                                                 

Name………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………  

Phone Number…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………... 

Email address……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..    

Please place this slip into the offertory basket 

   S.P.C Church Cleaning for JULY 2021— Jasmin Joseph, 

Manju Mathew, Dona Shilin (Indian Community) 

Parishioner Contact details — If you change your address, email or 

phone number. Please contact the office so they can amend your details.   

St Peter Chanel St Vincent de Paul Society 

Just a reminder of our meeting at St. Peter Chanel                                            

Hall on Wednesday 16th July at 5.30pm. Look forward                                                

to seeing you all there.  

A N N U A L   G E N E R A L    M E E T I N G. 
 
The AGM of the St Joseph’s Branch of the Hibernian Society Hastings 
will be held following the 9.30am Mass at Our Lady of Lourdes on 
Sunday 4th July 2021. Interested parishioners are very welcome to 
attend. 

Reminder 

If you haven’t collect your tax receipts yet, please pick it up 

from the foyer of the church. Thank you.  

Notices from Titipounamu Study & Joy 

 
Online Sessions (Evening): Psalms - From the Heights of 
Hymns to the Lows of Laments!  with Br Kieran Fenn.                                                                                                                                                                                 
Monday 05/12/19 and 26 July, 7-8.30pm. Fee: $25/session. 
ZOOM. 
https://www.studyjoy.nz/events/psalms-from-the-heights-of-
hymns-to-the-lows-of-laments-c2-a0-3/ 
For more information and registration: info@studyjoy.nz 
Muffin Talk Radio Programme recordings and video clips 
on religion, interfaith and community available at https://

www.studyjoy.nz/category/resources/muffin-talk/ 

https://www.studyjoy.nz/events/psalms-from-the-heights-of-hymns-to-the-lows-of-laments-c2-a0-3/
https://www.studyjoy.nz/events/psalms-from-the-heights-of-hymns-to-the-lows-of-laments-c2-a0-3/
mailto:info@studyjoy.nz
https://www.studyjoy.nz/category/resources/muffin-talk/
https://www.studyjoy.nz/category/resources/muffin-talk/

